Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: May 1, 2014, 5:00 p.m., open house; 6:00 p.m., formal hearing
PLACE: Trinity United Methodist Church - Heritage Hall, 4150 S. Shade Avenue, Sarasota, FL 34231
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District One, is holding a public hearing about a pedestrian refuge islands design project on Bee Ridge Road (SR 758) from US 41 to Dunn Drive.
In 2011, Florida pedestrian fatality rates were nearly double the national average and bicycle fatality rates were nearly triple the national average. From 2010 through 2012, Bee Ridge Road ranked third highest in crashes in the 12 counties of FDOT District One. Crash data for Bee Ridge Road from January 1, 2008 through December 31, 2012 shows 61 crashes involving pedestrians and bicyclists. These crashes resulted in two fatalities and 59 injuries.
To improve safety for pedestrians and motorists, FDOT is designing improvements that include 12 new islands allowing pedestrians to cross one direction of traffic and stop on the island before crossing the other side of Bee Ridge Road.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Justin Reck, (863)519-2502.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Justin Reck, Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation at (863)519-2502 or justin.reck@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Justin Reck, Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation at (863)519-2502 or justin.reck@dot.state.fl.us.
